
                      Friends of the Murrieta Library - General Meeting
            Tuesday, May 15, 2012    10 am

                   Board members in attendance: Roberta Fokken, Carol Carson, Aimée Fitch, Lela Llorens,             
Sandra Lucas

Also in attendance: Advisors Maggie Pilotte, Nancy Dixon and Joyce Lea Brown for the Library

Absent: Luanne Ferrer, Lorrie Thomas

Following the Agenda:
1. Vice President Roberta Fokken  called the meeting to order at 10:06 a.m. in the Murrieta 
Library Community Room.

2. Vice President's Message – Roberta Fokken
• Thanked visitors for coming
•  Appealed to the membership for bookstore volunteers

3. The March 20, 2012 minutes were approved as corrected.
• Secretary Aimée Fitch also read a thank you note sent by Jan Smith thanking the 

“Friends” for donating a patio set for the Library “Garden of Verses” in honor of her 
husband Herb Smith.

4. Treasurer’s Report - Carol Carson     (Hard copy attached to Secretary's minutes as 
usual.) 

I.       5. Library Update – Joyce Lea Brown 
• Advised us of upcoming programs  (Hard copy attached to Secretary's  minutes as  

usual.)
• Summer Reading program will kick off June 9th with programs for both children and 

adults
• Mentioned that they are down a page and asked for volunteers then outlined how to 

volunteer at the Library when a member asked about the process.

• 6. Programs - Maggie Pilotte
• Outlined the presentations for the rest of the year letting us know that Lela Llorens will 

be hosting a Literary Panel of Senior Writers and November will showcase Justine and 
Derrick Tiu, 2011 Murrieta Rotary music contest winners – she plays the harp, piano 
and flute and he the violin and piano

 
         7.      7. Membership – Sandra Lucas

• The Sebastian's Fundraiser brought in $220.27 for the Friends
• In the future,  do not  sign in  unless you  need to  update any information  ie  phone 

number, address and the like
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    8. Corner Bookstore – Nancy Dixon
• Appealed to the General Membership for donations for the High School reading list books that 

are bought each semester - put “reading list books” in your check memo line and give it to either 
Carol Carson, Nancy Dixon or Maggie Pilotte; explained that we get a 20 % discount at Barnes 
and Noble then we pass that discount along to the kids and that the students must buy these 
books because they have to annotate in them.

     9. Town Square Bookstore – Maggie Pilotte
• are in dire need volunteers as they are down a few right now

   10. Special Events/Refreshments – Lela Llorens
• She and Coletha want to thank everyone who has brought refreshments;  mentioned that they 

receive “secret donations” of food that just appear on the table
• spoke about the sign on the table that says “Celebrate Survivors” to celebrate cancer survivors 

including the many who are among the members. 
• Thanked Nancy Dixon for the wonderful roses on the table – they are from her garden.

11. Adjourned at 10:25 a. m.
 
            After a short break, Award winning fiction and non-fiction writer Ken Kuhlken discussed his many 

mystery titles and non-fiction works. 

Respectfully submitted,

Aimée Fitch, Secretary
Friends of the Murrieta Library
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